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10 September 2024 

 

Dear James, 
 

 

Response from National Grid Electricity Transmission plc (NGET) to Ofgem’s consultation 
(dated 13 August 2024) on the Minded-to position for the Yorkshire GREEN (OPN2) Accelerated 
Strategic Transmission Investment (ASTI) Project following Project Assessment. 
 
This is NGET’s response to the minded-to position consultation published by Ofgem on the Yorkshire 
GREEN OPN2 ASTI Project. We welcome the publication of the consultation following NGET’s 
Yorkshire GREEN OPN2 ASTI Project Assessment (PA) submission made on 17th January 2024. We 
welcome Ofgem’s acceptance of the need to progress the project.  
 
NGET have addressed the questions raised in Ofgem’s consultation, with further detail captured in this 
consultation response. 
 
Q1. Do you agree with our minded-to position on direct costs for Yorkshire GREEN?  

 

NGET agree with Ofgem’s position on the direct costs for Yorkshire GREEN except for the allowance 
provision for Wellbeing of £500k (18/19 Prices). Please see our response in section 1 (Wellbeing 
Funding) below. 
 
Q2. Do you agree with our minded-to position on indirect costs and risk for Yorkshire GREEN? 
 
NGET agree with Ofgem’s position on the indirect costs and risk for Yorkshire GREEN. However, we 
set out in section 2 (Biodiversity Net Gain) below how in our view Ofgem should consider treatment of 
Biodiversity Net Gain (BNG) funding for Yorkshire GREEN. 
 
It should also be noted that in our PA submission, we included a placeholder for overheads at 2% of 
project cost (consistent with other PA submissions). This topic is subject to ongoing discussions with 
Ofgem and further refinement of our bottom-up cost build in relation to overheads. There is a plan in 
place to progress this discussion over the next few months to agree how these overheads will be 
recovered. 
 
Q3. Do you agree with our minded-to position on PAM funding for Yorkshire GREEN?  
 
NGET agree with Ofgem’s position on the Price Adjustment Mechanism (PAM) funding for Yorkshire 
GREEN.  
 
Q4. Do you agree with our minded-to position on the COAE threshold adjustment for Yorkshire 
GREEN? 
 
NGET agree with Ofgem’s position on the Cost and Output Adjusting Events (COAE) threshold 
adjustment for Yorkshire GREEN. 
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Confidentiality 

We confirm that this response can be published on Ofgem’s website except for the commercially 
sensitive elements identified which we request are redacted.  
 

Yours sincerely, 

 

[By email] 

 

Stephanie O’Connor  

Consumer Value and Regulatory Support Partner 

National Grid Electricity Transmission 

 

 

 
 




